
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
MANHASSET PARK DISTRICT 

REGULAR MEETING MARCH 24, 2025 
 
Meeting 25-06 
 
The bi-monthly regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Manhasset Park District 
(MPD) convened at the Manhasset Park District Office at 62 Manhasset Avenue in Manhasset, 
New York at 6:15 P.M. Monday March 25, 2025. Present were Commissioners David Paterson 
and Kenneth Weigand, with Mark Sauvigne joining via telephone. In addition, Robert Morici & 
Paul Pepper, MPD Legal Counsel were in attendance. 
 
Commissioner Paterson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 
1. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting: With the minutes of the previous meeting 

having been reviewed by the Commissioners, a Motion to approve the Minutes of the 
March 11th, 2025, Meeting of the Board of Commissioners was made by Comm. Paterson 
and unanimously approved. 
 

2. Payment and Receipts 

The following resolution was proposed: 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners for the Manhasset Park 
District approved payments as follows: 

 
Checks numbered 11516-11522 were approved and signed. 
 

On a voice vote, this resolution was unanimously approved. 
 

3. Parking Lot Update 

Non-resident and Student Parking was discussed: Commissioner Weiqand provided the 

Board with an update regarding Trevor Wells, a non-resident Junior at Manhasset High 

School, who had previously appeared before the Board to request a temporary permit.  

Comm. Weigand spoke with the Vice Principal of the School and believes that the School 

will accommodate the student. No action to be taken by the District. 

 

Further, the Board discussed the status of the commuter lots, specifically with regard to 

the current configuration of non-resident and student parking.  A Resolution was proposed 

to extend the current configuration through April 2025, at which time it will be re-evaluated; 

on a voice vote the Resolution was unanimously approved.  

 

4. Reissuance of Resident Permit: 

A Resolution was proposed to re-issue a Resident Permit to replace a permit that was 

affixed to the vehicle in a manner not readily visible to the Code Enforcement Officers.  A 

Resolution to remove the old permit and issue a new permit, was proposed and 

unanimously approved on a voice vote. 

 

5. Next Meeting 

April’s Meetings shall be held on April 7th and April 21st at 6:15 p.m. 

 



6. Manhasset High School Varsity Lacrosse: 

The Board considered a request by supporters of the Manhasset High School Boys Varsity 

Lacrosse Team to use the west end of Lot #3 before and after the home varsity lacrosse 

games.  The games are currently scheduled for 3/25, 3/31, 4/4, 4/8, 4/10, 4/12, 4/15, 4/19, 

4/22, 4/24, 4/29, 5/3, 5/5, 5/10, 5/13 and 5/16. Appropriate insurance was provided by the 

applicant and verified by the Board.  Use of the Lot #3 was approved for the 3/25 game 

and the decision on future games was reserved.   

Having no other items on the agenda, Motion was made by David Paterson to adjourn 

the meeting. Motion seconded by Kenneth Weigand and unanimously approved. 

Meeting ended at 6:45 P.M.  



Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 7th of April 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Mark Sauvigne 
Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 7th of April 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Kenneth Weigand 
Treasurer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 7th of April 2025 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

David Paterson 
Secretary 


